
James Volz, Chairman 
Vermont Public Service Board 
112 State St. Drawer 20 
Montpelier, VT 05620 
Docket #: 7628 
 
Dear Mr. Volz and Public Service Board members, 
  
We are a group of 29 faculty and staff (a clear majority) and 80 students (an overwhelming 
majority), of Sterling College and we are calling for a suspension of the process on the Kingdom 
Community Wind Project and a moratorium on other proposed ridgeline industrial wind projects 
in the state. As a small environmental college in Vermont, we value the Lowell Mountain range 
as a wilderness classroom and we stand behind our mission of environmental stewardship. While 
we support renewable energy in the form of wind, we want the Vermont Public Service Board to 
reconsider the ridgeline site of this project for environmental, community, and energy related 
reasons. 
  
Large-scale industrial wind development on Vermont ridgelines will create permanent changes 
to the topography of the mountains, further fragment wildlife habitat, and potentially cause 
erosion and runoff into local watersheds. The development of wind turbines on ridgelines is in 
contradiction with the character of the state and the heralded environmental laws such as the 
Billboard Law and Act 250, which prohibits development at 2,500 feet elevation. (With 
elevations up to 2,625 feet, the placement of 400 plus foot turbines on the Lowell Mountains 
would in many sites exceed the 2,500 ft Act 250 criteria.) 
  
There is division in the local communities about the project’s benefits and impacts. Local 
residents need to know more about these so-called “community” wind projects and they should 
have a say in the consideration of these projects. While there have been a limited number of 
informational sessions with representatives from Green Mountain Power Corporation, these 
meetings are not sufficient sources of objective information. Beyond attending a public hearing, 
public involvement in the Section 248 process is limited. Individuals and communities are at a 
disadvantage even if they attain party status, lacking the financial resources of major 
corporations. 
  
We fully support renewable energy but frequently find the discussion about cutting greenhouse 
gas emissions turned into a pro-wind versus anti-wind debate. We believe that saving energy 
through conservation, supporting small scale solar and wind projects, and investing in clean-air 
transportation will help us best cut our carbon emissions in Vermont. 
  
We, the 109 undersigned, urge the Public Service Board to look closely at the impacts of 
ridgeline development for industrial wind projects by starting with a halt to the Kingdom 
Community Wind Project in the Lowell Mountains. 
  
  
Sincerely, 
 



 
Students: 
 
Gabe Foster 
Ira Powsner 
Taylor Arneson 
Jon Kreindel  
Eliza Mutino 
Charles Gill 
Laura Lea Berry 
Peter Detwiler 
Joshua Kelly 
Stephen Lester 
Byron Poque Mahone 
Erica Cop, 
Robert Sullivan  
Katie Connor 
Molly P. Cyr 
Clayton Feider-Sullivan 
Benjamin Brown 
Alex Gamble 
John Smolinsky 
Ethan Higgins 
Amasa Fiske-White 
Nick Beauregard 
Ian Olsen 
Andrew Messenger 
Kate McGuire 
Shannon Maes 
Eric Dube 
Natasha Phieffer 
Kate Banyas 
Hali Hemphill 
Willy Appleby 
John DeWolfe 
James Lydecker 
Jessica Cottrell  
Jacquie Bartz 
Rianna Clark 
Aidan Feeney 
Lindsay Blyth 
Ittai Levine 

Mike Anderson 
Zachary Hartlyn 
Jonathan Belcher 
Ladda Kosaketh 
Alison McKnight 
Jake Oudheusden 
Sierra LeCroy 
Aliyah Cohn 
Andrew Condon 
Nick Hermes 
Steph Olsen 
Monica Kopp 
S.R. Oeding 
Maria urger 
Nelle Mckay 
Jessica Palin 
Gwen Slagle 
Joseph Torrey 
Walker Kameron 
Allyson Makuch 
Kathryn Cobban 
Deborah Bensin 
Nic Cormier 
Bru Mille 
Edna Ausborne 
Erin Honeycutt 
William Maurice 
Biran Clift 
Allyson Muise 
Shayna Atsale 
Olivia Zukas 
Michael Glenn 
Katie Sims 
Jon Shaw 
Brandon Learnard 
Erica Tenner 
Rue Graham 
Richard c. Parello 
Paul Harvey Jr 
Kevin Cannon 
Nicole Harkness 

 
 
 
 



 
Faculty/Staff: 
 
Farley Brown, Faculty  
Sydney Flowers, Staff 
Ethan Darling, Staff 
Rick Thomas, Faculty 
Deb Clark, Staff 
Alan Celley, Staff 
Hannah Maier, Staff 
Kate Tagai, Staff 
Sarah Mutrux, Staff 
Lynne Birdsall, Staff 
Ross Morgan, Faculty 
Petra Vogel, Staff 
Anne C. Obelnicki, Faculty/Staff 
Barb Stuart, Staff 
Carol Dickson, Faculty  
Pavel Cenkel, Faculty 
Jody Stoddard, Faculty 
Leland Peterson, Faculty/Staff 
David Gilligan, Faculty 
Brandon Angrisani, Staff 
Daniel Zucker, Faculty 
Anne Morse, Faculty 
Allison Van Akkeren, Faculty 
John Zaber, Faculty 
Elizabeth Perry Thomas, Faculty 
Richarrd T. Smyth, Faculty 
Edward Houston, Faculty 
Corie Pierce, Faculty 
Stephanie George, Staff 
 
 
  
 








